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New  Tribes  Mission  Aviation  (PNG)  Limited  response  to  Safety  Recommendation  AIC  23-
R13/22-2001
On  18  July  2023,  New  Tribes  Mission  Aviation  PNG  Limited  (NTML)  responded  via  email  providing  their 
preventative  action  to  address  the  safety  deficiency  identified  in  the  AIC  Safety  Recommendation  AIC  
23-R13/22-
2001,  which  was  contained  in  an  attached  letter  dated  17  July  2023.
The  letter  stated  that  their  flight  operations  team  has  reinforced  the  general  practice  of  maintaining  a  watch  for  loose
or  missing  hardware  with  their  pilot  staff.  This  has  continued  to  be  a  high  interest  item,  particularly  in  the  wake  of
maintenance  activity  which  is  known  to  have  disturbed  a  specific  area  of  an  aircraft.
The  letter  also  stated:

Subsequently,  in  the  process  of  reviewing  and  publishing  the  “Final  Draft”  report  it  was  noted:
The  Daher  Kodiak  100  Pre-flight  Checklist  did  not  include  a  check  of  the  exterior  of  the  airframe  to  ensure
security  of  inspection  doors,  panels,  and  caps,  nor  does  not  require  flight  crew  to  perform  a  cursory  visual
check  of  visible  rivets  and  fasteners  on  the  exterior  of  the  airframe.
As  the  primary  reference  document  for  the  accomplishment  of  pre-flight  inspections  is  indeed  the
manufacturer  published  Pilot’s  Operating  Handbook,  for  maximum  safety  impact  it  would  be  the
humble  recommendation  of  our  aviation  department  that  AIC  reach  out  directly  to  Daher
(kodiakcare@daher.com)  with  these  concerns  and  suggestions  for  improvement  of  their  technical  data.

On  19  July  2023,  the  AIC  requested  NTML  to  provide  evidence  of  reinforcement  of  the  general  practice  of 
maintaining  a  watch  for  loose  or  missing  hardware  with  their  pilot  staff.  A  copy  of  NTML’s  Operational  
Notice,
Subject:  Loose  or  Missing  Hardware,  Attention:  All  flight  operations  staff,  dated  1  July  2023,  was  provided  to  the
AIC  on  the  same  day.

PNG  Accident  Investigation  Commission  assessment  of  New  Tribes  Mission  Aviation
(PNG)  Limited  response
The  AIC  assessed  New  Tribes  Mission  Aviation  PNG  Limited’s  response  and  notes  that  the  preventative  action 
addresses  the  safety  deficiency  identified  in  Safety  Recommendation  AIC  23-R13/22-2001.
The  AIC  also  notes  NTML’s  proposal  for  the  safety  deficiency  identified  in  Safety  Recommendation  AIC  23-
R13/22-2001  to  be  reassigned  to  the  manufacturer,  Daher  Kodiak  as  the  document  owner  of  the  Daher  Kodiak  100
Pre-flight  Checklist,  primary  reference  document  to  the  safety  recommendation.  The  AIC  will  assess  NTML’s
proposal  to  determine  the  next  course  of  action.
The  AIC  assigned  this  response  as  a  fully  satisfactory  rating.

The  AIC  recorded  the  Status  of  the  AIC  Recommendation:  CLOSED


